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Additionally,	we	urge	FDA	to	include	a	comprehensive	review	of	the	IEC’s	internal	standards	development	process	
with	a	focus	on	how	it	compares	to	the	transparency	required	of	FDA	as	a	U.S.	federal	agency,	as	well	as	to	the	
OMB-defined	concept	of	reasonable	availability.		The	ACR’s	concerns	are	there	may	be	less	opportunity	for	experts	
from	the	provider	and	patient	stakeholder	communities	to	meaningfully	influence	IEC	content	development	and	
maintenance,	and	there	may	be	a	lack	of	accountability	of	the	IEC	to	indirect,	non-industry	stakeholders


